

## American Statistical Association

1429 Duke Street, Alexandria, Virginia 22314-3402 (703) 684-1221 \* Facsimile: (703) 684-2037

Board of Directors 1992

President Katherine Wallman

President-Elect
J. Stuart Hunter

Past President Arnold Zeliner

Vice Presidents
Wayne A. Fuller
Jon R. Kettenring
Robert L. Mason

Secretary Barbara A, Bailar

Treasurer David R. Morganstein

Council of Chapters Representatives Uwe Kochn Olga J. Pendleton Joseph N. Skwish

Council of Sections
Representatives
Thomas J. Boardman
Many Grace Kovar
David L. Sylvester

Editorial Representative William F. Eddy

International Representative Alastair J. Scott

Executive Staff

Executive Director Barbara A. Bailgr

Director, Administration Richard W. Foley

Director, Chapter and Section Relations Carolee Bush

Director, Education Kathryn B. Rows

Director, Finance Penny L. Young

Director, Meetings Les L. Docker

Director Scientific and Public Affairs Marilyn J. Humm Mr. Maxim Goode 11912 Laurelwood Drive Studio City, CA 91604

Dear Max:

J. Stuart Hunter, President-Elect 503 Lake Drive Princeton, NJ 08340-3639 (609) 924-5644; Facsimile: (609) 683-8756 E-mail: stu@soil.princeton.edu

On our list of members of the "Interest Group" for the formation of a Sports Section within the ASA, yours is the very first. We've over 100 names (not in alphabetical order, obviously) and are well on our way to fulfilling all the requirements to become a formal ASA section.

We have been granted an invited papers session at the Boston meetings of the Association. The following have agreed to give papers:

Dr. Ken Young: Univ. of Arizona "Statistical analysis of the effects of slope on marathon performance: Is Boston a fast course?"

Prof. Fred Mosteller & Cleo Youze: Harvard "Professional golf is Poisson, on fair days" Dr. Jay M. Bennett: Bellcore "Did shoeless Joe Jackson throw the 1919 World Series?"

Prof. Harry Roberts: Univ. of Chicago "Can TQM improve athletic performance?"

I'll be president of the ASA in 1993, and our national meetings that year will be in San Francisco. This short letter is to place you on notice that I very much hope you will be a speaker, or perhaps even organize a speaker session, at that meeting. By then, the section ought to be an official part of the ASA.

All best wishes for the New Year. Enjoyed your short bits in the NYT.

With best regards,

Sh Hunder